
Khadija Moosa 
Elegant Limo Inc. 
2865 Mantis Drive 
San Jose, CA 95148 

 
(408) 603-3533   Telephone 

 
November 20, 2017 

 
Sally Brown, Esq. 
Sr. Assistant Attorney General 
Attorney General of Washington 
P.O. Box 40128 
Olympia, WA 98504-0128 
 
RE: Penalty Assessment No. TE-170613 
 Elegant Limo, Inc. 
 
Dear Ms. Brown: 
 
Please kindly consider this request for mitigation and abatement of penalty assessment TE-
170613 on the basis that Elegant Limo Inc. is experiencing financial hardship and partnership 
dissolution. The managing partner of Elegant Limo, Inc. left the company in June 25, 2017 taking 
with him all copies of financial and other business records.  This managing partner attempted on 
several occasions to enter into a close personal relationship with me causing a significant degree 
of discomfort.  I am concerned for my personal safety, security and well being if I confront this 
person in an attempt to obtain a return of these business records.  I originate from India and am of 
the Muslim faith.  I have very significant concerns of my former business partner’s past 
aggressive behaviors and vindictiveness and I do not believe I can safely obtain a return of these 
records or obtain copies.  I am not in contact with my former business partner at all and am 
reluctant to attempt to do so out of legitimate concerns for my personal safety and peace of mind. 
Thus, it was not until October 25, 2107 that I received a copy of the Notice of Penalties Incurred 
and Due assessed by Administrative Law Judge The Hon. Gregory J. Kopta which was served on 
the departed managing partner on or about June 20, 2017. 
 
Due to the former managing partner’s absence and absconding with company documents, Elegant 
Limo, Inc. has been unable to operate effectively.  As a consequence, we have chosen to 
terminate all licenses for the time being. During this time, the company has experienced financial 
hardship and has not been profitable.  Due to the business’ current financial situation, I am 
requesting that the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission kindly accept a 
mitigated payment of $150.00 or alternatively abate the penalty in the entirety. 
 
 
Additionally, in response to the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission’s request 
for a 2016 annual report from Elegant Limo, Inc., I do not have the sufficient documentation in 
my possession, custody or control to support this request.  Once again, the managing partner 
abruptly left Elegant Limo, Inc. and departed with the necessary supporting documentation.  
Thus, I have suffered additional detriment and hardship due to the misfeasance and my fear of 
violence of the managing partner. 
I surmise that the State of Washington has past financial information from the previously filed 
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annual reports which would be much more reliable as to gross revenue than my own pure 
speculation.  It is kindly requested that I be provided with copies of this information previously 
submitted. 
 
I can be reached at 408-603-3533 and at info@elegantlimous.com. Thank you for your attention 
and consideration of my request for mitigation and abatement of the above referenced penalty 
assessment. 
 
 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
 

     KHADIJA MOOSA 
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